

PROFESSIONAL & TECHNICAL ENGINEERS, LOCAL 21, AFL-CIO

An Organization of Professional, Technical, and Administrative Employees

Sent vía E-mail / Mail

February 14, 2013

Alex Gurza
Deputy City Manager
City of San Jose
200 East Santa Clara Street
San Jose, CA 95113

RE: Retiree Healthcare Coalition

Dear Alex,

I write to formally inform the City of San Jose that AEA, AMSP and CAMP have decided to rejoin the Federated Labor Coalition in our mutual effort to negotiate fair and reasonable modifications to the retiree health care benefit.

We have had continued conversations with the Coalition, even after our temporary suspension, and are well apprised of the status of the negotiations. As the City and Local 21 have only met once since the suspension, we do not believe our negotiations were at a point where this decision would greatly impact any the status of our discussions, but will in fact aid the overall effort towards an agreement.

We continue to work diligently on this matter, as it is of the utmost important to our Membership and look forward to meeting with you soon.

If you have dates already scheduled with the Coalition, please let me know and I will ensure that our Team is there, fully briefed, and ready to move forward.

Sincerely,

Michael R. Seville, Esq.

IFPTE Local 21 Interim Senior Representative

Cc: AEA Bargaining Team

AMSP Bargaining Team CAMP Bargaining Team Christopher Platten, Esq.